
 

 
CITY OF TUALATIN 

Staff Report 
 
 
 

TO:    Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council 

THROUGH:    Sherilyn Lombos, City Manager 

FROM:    Ross Hoover, Parks and Recreation Director 
Rich Mueller, Parks Planning and Development Manager 

DATE:    January 11, 2021 
 

SUBJECT: 
Consideration of Stoneridge Park Redesign Report 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
Staff recommends Council accept and approve the Stoneridge Park Redesign Report (Reimagina 
el parque). The Tualatin Parks Advisory Committee reviewed the report, and recommends Council 
acceptance and approval.  
 
EXECUTIVE SUMMARY:  
City Council approved funds for conceptual site planning of Stoneridge Park during fiscal year 
2020/21. The park design and planning process was recommended during staff prioritization of 
capital improvement projects, and by Tualatin Parks Advisory Committee. Community engagement 
results, planning process, open houses, survey results, and design report with appendices is 
available on the project website at TualatinOregon.gov/Recreation/Reimagina-Stoneridge. Over 
750 people participated in community engagement that included open houses, pop up involvement 
and surveys. Outreach was conducted using a bilingual engagement process, featuring a “Spanish 
first” format for neighborhood apartment complexes and homes or “casitas” around SW 67th & 
68th Avenues. COVID-19 health protocols were followed that included social distancing with 
masks/face coverings during public involvement.  
 
Staff will provide a presentation summarizing the design process and project results. 
 
FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS: 

Future project phases have not been funded, and will require budget consideration for construction 
design and plan sheets, permits, bid documents, equipment, and construction.  
 

Attachments: 
Presentation 
Report 


